07 JuL v

Scott Thomson
fyi-request-6027-78d16ffc@requests.fyi.org.nz

File Ref: 17/00363

Dear Mr Thomson

Thank you for your email of 20 June 2017, regarding your request under the Official
Information Act 1982 (the Act), as follows:

...the report and investigation findings into the death of a spectator, 68 year old
Bruce Honore at the Cambridge MotoCross event held at the Rowlings Street site,
Leamington on the 22nd May 2016.

You may not be aware that this matter is currently under consideration by the Coroner.
We have consulted his office and have been advised that the Coroner is unwilling to have
this information released publicly until his final finding is released. Accordingly, I have
withheld the information under section 6(c) of the Act on the basis that its release is
likely to prejudice the maintenance of the law.

You have the right to request a review of this response by the Ombudsman, whose
contact details are:

The Ombudsman

Office of the Ombudsman
PO Box 10-152
WELLINGTON 6143

If you require any further information, please contact oia@worksafe.govt.nz.

Yours sincerely

Brett Murray
General Manager — Operations and Specialist Services

WORK

NEW ZEALAND]|minare



